
1st Vice President’s Bulletin  - Membership 

 

The bottom line for this bulletin concerns D&Rs. Nancy and I are working through them, and it 

has been quite difficult. I know Nancy has written numerous paragraphs on what is wrong and 

how to correct it. 

I also know that letters have gone out stating that if anyone has any questions on how to do 

membership, they should hesitate to ask. 

When doing your D&R please follow these: 

Alphabetical order 

Clear and precise spelling. 

The correct label for what the person is. 

It is vital for us to record membership without making so many simple mistakes. I appreciate all 

of the 1st Vices and seeing the new members' growth in Auxiliary. We just need to remember 

not only to recruit but also to retain. 

Regards 

Dept. 1st Vice 

Pamela Lein 

 

 


